
 

A local legend is honoured 
The Hume Football League recently inducted Ken Lindner 

into the League’s Hall of Fame. 

Burrumbuttock ruck-forward Ken Lindner made his senior 

debut in 1958 under coach Keith Thomas where he initially 

played for six seasons until the end of 1963. 

In 1964 Lindner had a brief stint with North Albury before 

returning to Burrumbuttock in 1965 before having a further 

two seasons with the Hoppers in the O&M in 1966 and '67. 

He was appointed coach of Burrumbuttock in 1968 for one 

season and spent the remainder of his career at the club until 

his retirement in 1980. 

Lindner captured the only flag of his career in 1969 under 

coach Bill Barton and was vice-captain of the Swans. 

He also suffered grand final heartache in 1973, '77 and '79. 

Lindner won the Azzi medal in 1962 and was a triple best 

and fairest with the Swans and the League's leading goalkicker in 1978 with 71 majors. 

He is a life member of the Swans and both an O&M and Hume League representative. 

Lindner amassed more than 400-matches combined for Burrumbuttock and North Albury and has had stints as 

thirds coach and on the recruiting committee for the Swans. 
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Attending the Presentation were Ken’s children. 
Jacqui, Brett and Ashley 

Pictured with Ken is Hume League President, 
Brendan I’Anson 

Ken pictured with two of his proud 
grandchildren. L to R James and Will 
Lindner 



 

 

RAINFALL 2024 

Measured at Wirraminna 

January – 35 / February – 5.5 / March – 12 

April – 41 / May – 0 / June – 74.5/ July – 54 

TOTAL for the Year until 31 July- 219 mm 

You’re invited 

Burrumbuttock Community 

Forum 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Monday 26th August 

7.30pm 

at 

Burrumbuttock Public Hall 

The Forum has been very active serving 

as a voice to Council for our community. 

Be part of shaping 

Burrumbuttock’s future! 

Contact Secretary: Marion Vile   0425 852702 

burrumforum@gmail.com 

SAVE THE DATE 

6 Aug – Celebration Service for Brianna  

               Livermore 

14 Aug – Wirraminna Annual General Meeting 

                12 noon 

14 Aug – Councillor Nominations Close 

18 Aug - Church Opening, St John’s Lutheran 

               Church, Wodonga, 2pm 

26 Aug - Forum Annual General Meeting 

31st Aug- Dulcie Schmidt’s 100th Birthday 

1 Sept – Wirraminna Wattle Day, 10am-2pm 

Tribute 

Brianna Kate Livermore 

Forever Young, Forever 

Loved 

9 April 1992-25 July 2024 

The Service of Celebration  

for Brianna’s Life will be held at 

      Brocklesby Recreation Reserve 

    Recreation Street, Brocklesby 

   on Tuesday 6th August 2024  

commencing at 2:00pm. 

Livestream is available at the following link: 

https://realtimeproduction.co/funeral-service-

of-brianna-livermore/ 

Source: Hossack’s Funeral Service 

mailto:burrumforum@gmail.com
https://realtimeproduction.co/funeral-service-of-brianna-livermore/
https://realtimeproduction.co/funeral-service-of-brianna-livermore/


 

 

Burrumbuttock’s Got Talent’ 2024 

Oh, what a night! 

Around 150 people packed the Burrum Hall for a great night of family entertainment on Friday 28th June. The 

school children’s items were fantastic and had been ably helped by their teachers and Kristen from Murray 

Arts Conservatorium to refine their pieces. 

The Banksia class sang four songs with actions that were very cute, the pre-schoolers sang two songs with 

funny actions. Waratah class did songs with very impressive drumming, dancing and actions, and the Dodgy 

Gymnasts wowed the crowd with their tutus. The school children had done extra practices at the Hall leading 

up to the night and it really showed in their confident performances. 

Skyla Newton and Koa Mullavey danced beautifully. The talented Fandrich family performed poetry, Abigail 

played a beautiful piano piece, and they sang a funny spring song involving the demise of a pigeon. Mary Hunt 

played her violin skilfully. The six Noisy Miners sang some melodic harmonies, and the Whiteline duo 

performed some haunting melodies for the finale. 

Many people contributed to making the evening such a success – a big thankyou to all of you:  

Of course, the performers who were brave enough to get on stage under the lights and strut their stuff, and the 

supportive audience who encouraged all the artists. 

The organising committee of Mel Trevethan, Fleur Hall and Marion Vile who worked hard to present a great list 

of entertaining items for the evening. Ben Golin and Fiona Schulz did fantastic jobs as the MC’s. 

Lynne Johnston, Bec Livermore and Peter Hogan were the funny judges who offered up their wisdom while 

giving each performance a score out of ten. Ashley Linder for controlling the sound system, and James 

Lindner and Austin Burns on the curtains. Fe Coleman, Andrew Hogan Andrew Vile and Estrella Wiltshire for 

front-of-house. The Public Hall committee for donating the Hall Hire fee.  

Also, a big thanks to Mel and her staff at the school with printing of flyers, and programs, and the teachers for 

supporting the children so well with their items. 

Thanks to Louise Habermann for sourcing great prizes for the raffle. The donors were: Kelly’s Mitre 10 in 

Wodonga – wheelbarrow, Elders - two large bags of dog food, layer pellets and a Tumut broom, and Megas 

Music - $50 voucher. The winners were: 1st – Cameron Habermann, 2nd – Libby Clark, 3rd – Braedon Onions 

We raised a total of $760 with takings and the raffle which will go towards activities of the 150th anniversary of 

Burrumbuttock in October next year.  

A great result – so thank you to all those families and friends, who came along, bought raffle tickets, 

contributed supper, and got into the spirit of the evening.  Marion Vile, Coordinator 

Skyla Newton and Koa Mullavey danced beautifully 



 

 

Fandrich Family 

Concert Encore 

Noisy Miners performing the finale 

Burrumbuttock Primary School Waratah Room performed “Burrum Will Rock You” and Dodgy Gymnasts 



 

 

BURUMBUTTOCK COMMUNITY FORUM  

JUNE MEETING REPORT 

The Community Forum meeting was held on 24th June 2024. 

Present were Cr Ashley Linder, Fe Coleman, Elizabeth Newton, Tony Marshall, Marion Vile. Apologies were 

received from Cr Jenny O’Neill, Saedie Kryzwnicki, Barry Mott, Sam Marshall. 

The Forum AGM was postponed due to insufficient numbers in attendance. 

Matters raised at the meeting: 

• Request to Council to spray and whipper snip Urana Road section of Burrum walking track as major 

upgrade may not start for some time. 

• Gibson Drive Subdivision /Effluent system – projected to be completed during summer 24/25. 

• Schmidt Park Tourist sign – Preferred design has been sent to Emily Jones at Council who will 

organise a worker to measure up the size needed. 

• Electric vehicle charging station – Tony Marshall explained that it would be cost-prohibitive to install a 

charging station at Wirraminna due to need for a three-phase upgrade at that location, and that the 

preferred location would be the Public Hall. It was decided to shelve this idea at present due to costs. 

• New Community Facebook page launched to link locals more easily, especially newcomers to town: 

‘Burrumbuttock Community Link Together’. There were concerns expressed that it is a big 

responsibility to monitor. Currently Marion Vile, Andrea Dunstan and Sue Saunders are admin people.  

• Extra speed limit warning road sign needed Howlong side of hill leading into township due to safety 

concerns. 50km ahead warning sign needs to be relocated. Concerns also about stop signs not being 

observed at main intersection, with several near misses. Maybe have a graduated white line leading up 

to intersection with ‘Stop sign ahead’ warning.  

• Request to be sent to Council traffic committee regarding both these issues. 

• Burrumbuttock 150th Celebrations – Elizabeth Newton is requesting clothes for vintage fashion parade. 

Sub-committees need to keep working on their planned activities. Would be good to get someone to 

get grants sorted.  

No budgets have been set for 150th. 

Plan: Keep posting updates in Bulletin including suggestions from sub-committees. 

• Next Meeting:  Monday 26th August at 7.30pm including AGM  

 

Correction to Greater Hume Council Meeting re Burrumbuttock Walking Track 

Due to the incorrect recording of the April minutes in relation to the Burrumbuttock Walking Track I 

wish to state that I voted in favour of the funding being granted. The Council minutes have been 

amended to show the correct vote. It is an important project which has been on the wish list for 

many years. 

Councillor, Greater Hume Shire - Jenny O’Neill 



 

 

Wirraminna News 
It has been a very cold July, but we have had rain, 

so the plants are growing, and there are flowers. 

Correas, Hakeas, Banksias, and early Wattles are 

providing splashes of colour. There is also colour on 

the ground and on fallen timber, with (mostly) orange 

fungus fruiting bodies. We are very pleased with our 

new Banksia, the Possum Banksia, flowering for the 

first time in the Art and Craft bed. The Seed 

Production Area has done well this year with seeds of more than 20 

species being harvested for storage, to be used in the Burrum Woodland 

or to supply Nurseries, The Local Land Services Seed Bank, or other 

keen growers of our local wildflowers.  

The gabion builders are still hard at it. The gabions on the garden edges 

really enhance the appearance of the beds, as well as providing safe 

habitat for small lizards and a variety of insects and spiders. These are 

such important members of our park diversity. Filling gabions with stone 

is a big task, and great progress was made last week with the help of 

students from St Paul’s College. Last Wednesday morning 20 Year 9 

students, and in the afternoon, 14 Year 10 students, arrived and rapidly 

filled the new gabions around the Indjemarra bed. Some students also 

spread mulch, found, and removed Bridal Creeper plant on the dam bank, 

and transplanted Wallaby Grass in the SPA. These groups will be making 

many more visits this term, so we are 

very grateful for their help. 

A new nest box has been put up on the edge of the verandah roof at the 

Discovery Centre. There was already a box designed for bats, but recently 

a pair of Pardalotes was noticed exploring its suitability as a nest. So, Trevor 

Jacob put up a special Pardalote box and we are hoping they will approve.  

NOTICE 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Wirraminna Environmental  
Education Centre 

Wednesday 14 August, 12 noon 
at Wirraminna 



 

 

Invitation 

100th Birthday 
Dulcie Schmidt 

on 

Saturday 31st August 
at 

Kensington Gardens 

Community Centre 

Afternoon Tea 

2 – 4pm 

Please bring a plate to share 

Enquiries: Dianne Andrew 0409 204 875 

Hume Football League – Hall of Fame Awards. Ken Lindner pictured with his family. 
L to R  Darren and Jacqui Field, Brett Lindner, Ken Lindner, James, Ashley, Rebecca and 
Will Lindner 



 

 



 

 

From Then Til Now 

A Parade of Fashion Through the Decades 

As part of the Burrumbuttock 150Th Anniversary Celebrations, a 

fashion “retrospective” is being organized to showcase clothing 

worn by members of our community across the decades “from 

then ‘til now”. 

What we need! 

Articles of clothing from any period from the early 1900’s (or 

earlier if available) to the present day. 

Items such as wedding dresses, bridesmaid frocks, ballgowns, 

school- formal gowns, race day ensembles, sporting gear, school 

uniforms, workday outfits, special hats, bags, costume jewelry…. 

anything that suggests something about the times and the 

occasion it was worn. 

How can you help? 

Once you have lifted the lid of the old trunk in the garage or 

rummaged to the back of the wardrobe in the spare room, and 

located the item of clothing that might be suitable, would you 

generously make it available to be worn in the parade? 

The audience will find it especially interesting to learn something 

about the garment, so a note about its original owner, its history, 

the occasion it was worn, an amusing anecdote…any details that 

can be spoken about while the outfit is being paraded, will be 

hugely helpful. 

What else? 

The mannequins! If you are happy to wear your grandmother’s 

wedding dress, or your own, or anything else, please volunteer. 

Or tap the shoulders of some friends or relatives who might enjoy 

being involved. 

And it is not just the girls; a few of Burrumbuttock’s good-looking 

men will be required on the catwalk! 

On the day, we will also need help with dressers, hair, and 

makeup experts, running order officials etc. 

Who to contact? 

Please call Elizabeth Newton, who is helping to coordinate the 

show. Mobile: 0418  243 157   



 

 

Burrumbuttock Flower Show Update 

Preparations are well underway for the 2024 Burrumbuttock Flower Show. This year we are delighted by our 

local community's support, and we will therefore have two beautiful local gardens for attendees to explore 

and immerse themselves in.  

Start working on your craft pieces and we are excited with the updates we have made this year to the craft 

section with the addition of paintings and drawings. Please check the show schedule for exact details. We 

hope to have this back from the printers soon and in the community.  

We will also have live music by Dylan Raath, guest speakers including a talk from Flow Hive, and always 

something for the kids with free face painting and balloons.  

If you would like to support our small but mighty committee then please don’t hesitate to come along and join 

our next meeting on Wednesday 21st August 7 pm at the Burrumbuttock Pub.  

Otherwise, we look forward to seeing you at the show on October 27th, 2024.  

Contacts:  

 

Christine Nesbitt 0419 985 194 Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 



 

 

BROCK/BURRUM FOOTBALL CLUB 

CO-PRESIDENT’S REPORT John Heagney AND Taki Griparis 

Three Colours, Two Towns, One Club – this motto 

was a gift from Brianna Livermore to our fledgling 

club after our amalgamation. This phrase was on the 

inaugural banner of our first senior grand final tussle, 

and we could not resist adopting it as our cornerstone 

caption.  Sadly, Brianna is no longer with us after a 

fierce fight with cancer, but her motto will linger as a 

coming together to motivate the two communities to 

embrace and get behind this great club.  As a 

community we offer Aaron, Nash, Cruze and the 

Livermore and Winley families our heartfelt 

condolences. I’m sure Brianna’s passing has reached 

all corners of the League as she not only played 

netball but coached and mentored the youngest to 

the oldest team members on court as well as leading 

the club as Netball Club President.  This Saturday 3rd 

August as a mark of respect for the family we will be 

having a minute silence between the reserves and 

seniors football matches with the netballers and 

footballers marking the occasion.  

On a lighter note, we are celebrating the reserves 

2014 premiership reunion where we came from 

behind to win and the club welcomes Chachi and his 

boys back to reminisce that famous win.   

We would also like to welcome our Sponsors and 

Cattlemen/women to show appreciation of their 

contribution.  We hold all our sponsors in high regard 

as this is a huge help to staging a successful club 

and maintaining links for the junior development for 

the long-term sustainability of the Saints, for this we 

thankyou. 

Leading up to the Brocklesby complex you probably 

can’t help but notice a fantastic new playground 

which has been installed.  Jess, Jordan, Ross, Dickie 

and the rec ground volunteers should be very proud 

of the result of their hard work which incorporates 

modern play equipment and Brocklesby history about 

the collision of the two planes during WW2.  The 

Official Opening of the playground will commence at 

half time in the seniors with a bit of a surprise 

appearance marking the opening. 

The football has been challenging these last few 

weeks with the game against Howlong being more 

even, but injuries are very hard to accommodate at 

this time of the year.  This year I think everyone has 

learnt a lot and if they say different this would be 

surprising.  Darcy, Danny, Ash and Alex deserve huge 

accolades for the job they have done this year, and 

my hope is that they are able to experience some 

reward if not now but in the future for their resilience, 

sense of humour and downright hard work. 

On Thursday 25th July we had a presentation from 

Glenda O’Neill of Novo Counselling on things to look 

out for in our social environment where someone may 

be struggling.  This was presented to our older junior 

football and netball players and parents as well as 

our senior group.  This is a reminder that there are 

people in our community that do have mental health 

issues and there are opportunities for assistance and 

understanding. 

On the entertainment front the mock wedding was a 

very funny night and enjoyed by all those who 

attended.  Who would have known Harry, Buster, Hilly 

and Darcy go to the same waxing studio.  Hilly looked 

that good he was contemplating taking an AVO 

against Charlie for stalking. 

Our cash draw will be held on 11th August at Brock 

Rec ground and tickets are available now so ask 

around for one if you haven’t got a ticket yet. 

Saturday 3rd August is pizza night, people will be able 

to order pizzas at the conclusion of the games for the 

evening meal. 

Awards will be at the Astor Hotel on Saturday 10th 

August after the Jindera game. 

Our Club would like to thank our major sponsors the 

SS&A, Astor and all other sponsors for their ongoing 

support. Go Saints. John & Taki

Aaron and Bri Livermore and their children Nash 
and Cruze 



 

 

Brocklesby Burrumbuttock Saints Netball Club 

Vale Brianna Livermore  
The Brocklesby Burrumbuttock Football and Netball Club pass on their sincere condolences to the 

Livermore/Winley Family on the passing of 

Brianna Livermore.  

Bri was a passionate and fierce Saint on and 

off the court for over a decade. She was a 

prominent member of the Netball Club, 

leading at the helm as president for many 

years, of which she was respected by not 

only the Saints but those from neighbouring 

clubs.  

She brought the club great success in 

individual accolades, winning multiple Club 

and League Best and Fairest as a 

determined and strong shooter.  

But also, as a club, seeing great success as 

a premiership player and coach.  

Bri is remembered for her kindness and 

willingness to share her netball knowledge to 

all, especially providing the littlest of Saints with a solid foundation to grow and develop not only the skills of 

netball, but a true love for the game. Bri was always a listening ear and went above and beyond for the Club 

and its people.  

We are thankful we had the opportunity to celebrate Bri and her love of the club with a life membership in 

2023, of which she was a very worthy recipient.  

We extend our love and thoughts to Aaron, Nash, Cruz, Noel, Sally and Bec Livermore on the loss of such a 

passionate and strong woman who fought valiantly till the end.  

We as a Club will rally together to continue your passionate words, “love hard and fast and enjoy the little 

things”, and don’t forget to get your skin checked. 



 

 

Burrumbuttock Pre-School 
 

Burrum’s Got Talent was a wonderful community event and the Burrumbuttock Preschoolers who were able to 

attend most definitely starred on the night. We wowed the huge crowd with Tooty Ta and Mi Cuerpo (a 

Spanish Song about making music with our bodies). It was wonderful to see the children get up in front of a 

large hall full of people and perform with enthusiasm and confidence.  

 

At Preschool we have started the term as Researchers and 

Investigators. With interests in Birds and Marine animals we have 

been exploring factual/ information books and asking lots of 

questions about what we have found in the books. We have then 

moved to looking up various animals on the internet to further our 

knowledge. We have found that the Cape Penduline bird builds a 

nest with a fake door that tricks any snakes and other predators 

trying to get the eggs from the nest. The actual door is above the 

fake door and is covered by a flap. We were all fascinated to watch 

a video of the adult bird lifting the flap and entering the nest.  

Enrolments 2025 

Enrolments for 2025 will be going electronic. We are asking that 

anyone who is interest in looking at the Preschool and/or enrolling for 2025 to contact us on 0480 186 371 so 

that we can gather details in preparation for our new electronic enrolment form that we are currently in the 

phase of setting up.  



 

 

Burrumbuttock Tennis Club 
 

Summer Pennant Tennis – New members Welcome 
Our club is starting the busy time of year getting teams together for the upcoming season starting October 12. 

At this early stage we will welcome a number of new members. Would you like to become one. It is worth the 

time.  Good competition, relaxed atmosphere, plenty of social interaction and great afternoon teas, plus 

exercise which is good for keeping us all fit. All for a very small fee.  Sounds good, then we hope you can join 

us. 

Junior Coaching Classes 

To prepare our juniors for Competition the Club will be conduct Junior Coaching 

Classes starting in September. 

Congratulations 

Long serving tennis club member Ken Lindner was recently inducted into the 

Hume Football League Hall of Fame. Ken had a magnificent football career 

spanning over 20 seasons playing 400 games with Burrumbuttock and North 

Albury. Well, deserved on a magnificent career. 

Until Next Month, Regards. Maurice Tynan 

President Burrumbuttock Tennis Club 

 

7 Reasons why the Olympics are great 
The Olympic Games are an 

international delight, with winning 

moments of victory and competition 

galore. The Olympics are a great 

way for nations to showcase their 

skills in sports and athletics. 

Participants train for years to become the best in the 

world and show their skills. But whoever says the 

Olympics are underrated doesn’t see the big picture! 

1. Friendly Competition   

Everybody loves when an organized sport pits two 

competitors against each other. Best in the world? The 

Olympics settle that debate and create classic rivalries 

as well that can last for decades. Cheer on your 

Favorite athlete or team, even if, by some chance it’s 

not your own! 

2. International Goodwill 

The Olympic Games are an opportunity to highlight 

many countries, and even the country that has to apply 

as a host for the Olympics and provide everything it 

takes to have visitors from every corner of the globe. It 

is really a great way to see that ‘it’s a small world after 

all’ when people come together and see that we all have 

more in common than some may think. 

3. Education  

Geography, Math, Physics, Science, Foreign 

Languages: the list goes on. The Olympics can teach us 

all a thing or two about a little bit of everything there is to 

know out there. How about lengths, weights, scoring 

systems, or even the science of the luge! Enrichment in 

these ways is a great benefit to young and old. 

4. Economy 

Countries that host the Olympics see a great influx of 

gains, provided that they handle the complicated task of 

hosting. This is where the strength of the volunteer 

really shines through, and the merchandise alone is 

profitable as well. The buildings for competition are then 

utilized after the Games are over to continue the profit. 

5. Positive Role Models 

Kids around the world really look up to these ‘true 

heroes’, especially when they hear of the trials and 

tribulations they endure just to get to the Olympics, let 

alone the struggle for the gold. These athletes are held 

to a high standard, both physically and morally as they 

compete for that ultimate prize 

6. Pride 

We can all take pride in our work, our country, our 

strengths, our courage; there’s just so many things to be 

proud of. The Olympic Games creates a sense of pride 

in all we can do and all we can overcome. This pride is 

great for us to have, because it keeps us going in the 

right direction, the direction where we all succeed. 

7. Unity and Understanding 

If we can bring people from around the world in a fair, 

balanced, competitive way, there must be hope that we 

can come together to understand how other cultures 

think and feel. The Olympics themselves become a mini 

‘summit’ where countries from around the world can 

learn from each other and ourselves. 

Souced from the Internet 



 

 

 

 

 

 

STAND AS A CANDIDATE TO 
SERVE AS A GREATER HUME 
COUNCILLOR 
If you have a strong sense of community and are keen to make a 

difference. Consider nominating for the 14 September 2024 Greater 

Hume local government elections.  

Local councils are the level of government closest to the community. 

Providing key infrastructure, facilities and services to local residents 

and are integral to improving the lifestyle and amenity of local 

communities. 

Nominations open Monday, 5 August 2024 and close 12pm 

Wednesday, 14 August 2024.  

For more information on becoming a Councillor and how to nominate 

visit the Greater Hume Council Website/Local Government 

Elections.  



 

 

List of Committees and Contacts 

Anglers Club  Jocelyn Beale 0476 215 200 

Bethel Lutheran Church Paul Jarick 0427 263 224 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin  Marion Vile 0425 852 702 

Community Forum Barry Mott 0400 987 151 

Pigeon Club  Ron Boulton 0488 459 060 

Cemetery Trust  Barry Mott 0400 987 151 

Cricket Club  Dave Williams 0427 260 234 

Fire Brigade  Jeff Litchfield 0438 293 227 

BB Saints Football Club Andrew Hogan 0411 534 043 

Netball Club Rachel Koschitzke 0428 998 514 

Hall Committee  Marion Vile  0425 852 702 

Holy Cross Lutheran Church, Craig Severin 6035 1211 

Pre School     6029 3343 

Primary School    6029 3253 

Recreation Ground Janice Whitty 0403 759 396 

Tennis Club  Ashley Lindner 0458 293 328 

West Hume Landcare Kathie Le Busque 0408 443 261 

Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre 6029 3185 

Justice of the Peace  

Barry Mott 0400 987 151  

Sue Robey  0409 111 958 

Fe Coleman 0408 263 305 

Jeff Litchfield  6029 3227 

OPENING HOURS 

Burrumbuttock Transfer Station  

1st Sunday of the month 2.00pm to 4pm 

3rd Sunday of month 10.00am to 12noon 

Shop, Post Office Phone Norm or Janice– 

6029 3240 

Monday to Thursday  8am-5pm 

Friday   8am-8pm 

Saturday   8am-10am 

Public Holidays Closed 

Farmers Inn Hotel Phone 6029 3218  

Closed Mondays and Tuesdays Temporarily 

Open 4pm other Days 

Bulletin Advertising Rates 

Business Cards $ 5.00     Colour $ 8.00 

Quarter Page  $15.00     Colour $28.00 

Half Page  $20.00     Colour $38.00 

Full Page  $30.00     Colour $48.00 


